
 

 

NEW POLICY 

Selection of Two ‘B’ Teams: 

B Team coaches will be announced after the selection of the A Team.  All candidates for B Team coaches 
are encouraged to participate and help with tryouts.  A Team coaches are required to be stewards of 
their respective grade, and take an active interest in the placement of players on the B Teams. 

Once the A Team is selected and B Team coaches have been announced, the B Team draft can take 
place.  Each B Team coach is allowed to select two assistant coaches prior to the draft.  The head coach’s 
child and the assistant coaches’ children (up to 3 children total) are then ‘reserved’ for their respective 
team and are removed from draft eligibility.  Draft order will then be decided by the flip of a coin.  The 
coach winning the coin flip will then be allowed first selection.  The other coach will make the second 
selection.  The draft will then continue on a one-for-one basis until all remaining players are placed on a 
team. 

If only one B team Coach is identified prior to the draft, the A team coach will select the team without a 
coach.  In this scenario, the A Team coach will pick the first three players available, with the draft 
proceeding with the other coach with the 4th selection.  It will then continue on a one-for-one basis. 

Please note:   

 An LPYF Board Member will be present at the time of the B Team draft. 
 The goal of selecting B teams is to have them balanced as possible.   
 There is no recruiting of any type for B teams.  Encouraging kids to not participate in tryouts is a 

form of recruiting. 
A violation of this rule will result in immediate termination of coaching duties, as well 
as possible expulsion of their child from the program with no refund.   
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